

## **ACADEMIC SENATE**

http://www.csueastbay.edu/senate 510-885-3671

## COMMITTEE ON ACADEMIC PLANNING AND REVIEW

14-15 CAPR 18 Thursday, April 02, 2015

**TO:** The Academic Senate

**FROM:** The Committee on Academic Planning Review (CAPR)

**SUBJECT:** 14-15 CAPR 18: CAPR Recommendation to Suspend 5-Year Reviews

**ACTION** That the Academic Senate suspend Five-year Reviews for 15-17; effective

**REQUESTED:** upon the President's signature

## **BACKGROUND:**

At its April 2, 2015 meeting, CAPR approved the following for consideration by the Academic Senate:

CAPR recommends the suspension of Five Year reviews for the 2015/2016 and 2016/2017 Academic Years due to the volume of work necessary in the Quarter to Semester process. The entire review schedule will be pushed back two years with the exception of programs with external accreditation who are on a pre-determined review schedule. Those programs will remain on their schedule. During this suspension period, all programs will continue to submit annual reports with related assessment plans/data.

During the 2015/2016 Academic Year, CAPR will rebalance the Five Year review calendar to align both the workload for CAPR and balance college review submissions.